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St Ishmael Community Council

 Minutes of the Meeting held in Llansaint Welfare Hall on 6th February 2024.
PRESENT: 


Cllr A Dalton, Cllr J Holliday, Cllr P Thomas, Cllr S Wyld, Cllr D King, Cllr H Gibbon, Cllr M Jones, Cllr P Stephens, County Cllr L Davies and J Rees (Clerk). 
In the Chair: Cllr A Dalton 
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from County Councillor C Davies, Cllr D King and Cllr J Batte.. 
2. Declaration of Interests
Cllr Dalton declared an interest in item 5.3. 
3. Public Participation
It was noted that no members of the public were in attendance on this occasion to discuss anything during the public participation. 

4. Minutes RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 9th January 2024 – proposed by Cllr H Gibbon and seconded by Cllr J Holliday. 
5. Matters Arising

5.1 Update on the embankment – The Clerk presented further information to the Council. The Clerk reminded the Council of their options. It was felt that a response should be drafted to the residents based on the information received from CCC and the opinion of an ex-employee of a Local Authority Legal Department.

Cllr Stephens proposed a letter be sent to Ms Porter, this was seconded by Cllr Dalton. Cllr Thomas proposed a letter be sent to the residents of Briardale, this was seconded by Cllr Stephens.  
5.2 Update on the hanging baskets – the Clerk presented the information / advice received from other Town Councils and the information from Zurich regarding the use of volunteers. Cllr J Holliday proposed that the handyman and Cllr Wyld be responsible for watering the hanging baskets, that prices for a water container / lance be found. This was seconded by Cllr Dalton.  
5.3 Update on D Day Commemoration – the Clerk provided additional information to the Council regarding the gas beacon and how it worked. Also, that it may need to be collected before the event. It was agreed that barriers could be loaned from the Rugby Club. Cllr Wyld proposed that the handyman be asked to provide a cost to light and supervise the beacon, this was seconded by Cllr Jones. Cllr Dalton declared an interest due to the event potentially being held at Llansaint Welfare Hall. 
5.4 Update on the CCTV Drainage Report – The Clerk presented the information / quote provided by A James for the use of the Recycler Unit. Cllr Stephens and Cllr Thomas presented their finding on the drainage under the football pitch. It was proposed by Cllr Stephens that a Working Group be set up to present the best solutions to the drainage issues on the field that had been identified, this was seconded by Cllr M Jones. It was agreed that the members of the Working Group would be Cllr Stephens, Cllr Thomas and Cllr Wyld. 
5.5 Wales Audit Invoice Update – the Clerk read the explanation for the Audit charges in relation to the 2018/19 Additional work. The explanation was accepted and it was agreed that the payment be approved at item 9. 
5.6 Rubbish Collection Update – The Clerk confirmed that the black bag collection from the Pale Field had been reduced from once a fortnight to once a month. 
5.7 Update on the Chamber on the Portway – the Clerk reported that this had been reported to Highways, Mr Jones had informed the Clerk that the chamber was the responsibility of BT and this had been reported to them. 
5.8 Update on Playground Inspection – the Clerk reported that Jerry Widdas had attended the Ferryside Play Area and had quoted that the replacement of the multi-Play Jnr deck, roof panels and see saw seats would cost £1565 + VAT. A new material would be used which should last for the life of the equipment. It was proposed by Cllr M Jones that the quote be accepted and the work carried out asap, this was seconded by Cllr J Holliday. All in agreement. 
5.9 Update on the Christmas lights – the Clerk reported that the Christmas lights had been returned by RT Electrics and were being stored in the office. The advice provided by RT Electrics was noted. It was agreed that plastic boxes would be purchased to store the lights safely and that Tenders for the Christmas lights would be prepared in the summer.
5.10 Update on Stamp reduction – the Clerk provided postage pro formas to the Council to complete.
6. To receive items of correspondence
1. Resignation Letter





E Benham

The Clerk presented the resignation letter and told that Council that Electoral Services had been informed and a Notice of Vacancy was being displayed on the website / noticeboards until the 16th Feb. The Council asked the Clerk to write a thank you letter to Mr Benham and if necessary to advertise the vacancy for co-option in due course. It was noted that there were now three vacancies to be filled.   

2. Revised Carmarthenshire Local Development Plan (LDP)










OVW


The Clerk shared the information regarding the delay. 
3. Promoting the Openreach Ferryside exchange project
A Nicholas 
It was agreed that while this could be advertised on the CC Website but the terms and conditions needed to be fully transparent. 
4. Consultation launch on new overhead line in Ceredigion and Carmarthenshire





D James

While this was a situation which would not directly affect St Ishmael, the Council asked the Clerk submit a comment to say that underground lines would be the preferred choice. 
5. Free Places - Use of IT, Websites and Social Media Training









OVW


The Clerk brought this free training to the attention of the CC. 
6. Pressure of Ferryside Trees



J Winters

The Community Council noted the content of Mr Winters email and felt that TPOs should be in place where necessary. Concern had been raised on several occasions in relation to the trees on the Cliff Path. Cllr Jones asked the Clerk to ascertain what the current situation was with the strip of land adjacent to the Cliff Path. 
7. Planning Applications 25/12/2023 - 05/01/2024

CCC

Noted

8. Online Event - Buglife January 31 2024


OVW

Noted

9. Independent Playground Inspection Invoice

CCC

Noted

10. Fallen Trees on NR fence line



J Winters
Noted

11. 'D-DAY 80' (June 6th 2024) New Year Update

OVW

Noted

12. Carmarthen Area Committee Tuesday 23rd January 
OVW
Shared

13. Collection of rubbish bags



ER Daniel
Noted

14. PL/07084 - Planning application consultation

CCC

Noted

15. WDM Ltd - Enquiry System pdf



M Jones
Noted

16. Cost Of Living Crisis Survey 2023/24


OVW

Noted

17. Concerns over the condition of C2120 – Broadlay
CC L Davies
Noted

18. One Voice Wales Governance and Policy Practice Development Officer








OVW

Noted

19. REMINDER - 2024 - JANUARY, FEBRUARY & MARCH 2023 TRAINING DATES







OVW

Noted

20. Invoice Reminder





Vision ICT
Noted

21. St Ishmaels CC RE: Audit Wales Invoices

D Evans
Noted

22. Community & Town Council Liaison Forum

OVW

Noted

23. Planning Applications 08/01/2024 - 12/01/2024

CCC

Noted

24. Playground Inspection




J Widdas
Noted

25. Christmas lights





RT Electrics
Noted

26. Dog Fouling (Signs for the Playing Field)


S Raymond
Noted

27. Ferryside Drainage Plan




R Davies
Noted

28. St Ishmael Community Council Precept Upon Billing Authority








CR Corporate Accountancy 
Noted

29. Ferryside Drainage Plan




B Davies
Shared

30. Dog fouling





KJ Smith
Noted

31. Invoices and Reports




P Buckley
Noted

32. Briardale Embankment, Ferryside


A Williams
Noted

33. OVO Energy Bill





OVO Energy
Noted

34. Hire of Gas Beacon




J Mellen
Noted

35. Drainage






P Stephens
Noted

36. Invitation: St David's Day Conference


OPCC

Noted

37. Ferryside Village Hall Financial Statement 

W Andrews
Noted

38. Pressure on Trees Ferryside



J Winters
Noted

39. Hanging Baskets





KTC

Noted

40. Planning Applications 15/01/2024 - 19/01/2024

CCC

Noted

41. Hanging Baskets





PBPTC
Noted

42. Resignation of Community Councillor Picton Ward
S Williams
Noted

43. Notice of Vacancy Picton Ward



S Williams
Noted

44. Ferryside Level Crossing




M Jones
Noted

45. Fee Scheme 2024-25 released today


Audit Wales
Shared

46. Community Concern Form



Go Safe
Noted

7. Planning Applications 

PL/07084 - Replacement outbuilding for use as a commercial preparation kitchen and domestic storage - 1 Parc Y Saint, Llansaint, Kidwelly, SA17 5JJ  

PL/06836 - Demolish existing front conservatory and construct front garden room extension and raised balcony - Penlan Cottage, Portway, Ferryside, SA17 5JR  

No objections were raised.
8. Financial Assistance Request

 The Clerk presented three applications:

Ferryside Social &  Welfare Association 
Cllr M Jones proposed that a donation of £750, this was seconded by Cllr H Gibbon. 
9. To Approve the following Accounts for payment 
Julie Rees – Clerk’s salary January 2024  – £627.90
Julie Rees – Dec Travelling expenses - £19.44
Julie Rees – General expenses - £56.74
Mr M Leefe – Handyman Jan hours (at new hourly rate) - £625.00
OVO Energy – All Saints Church Electricity Standing Charge and usage (actual reading) - £14.62
CCC – Independent Playground Inspection – NET £80.00 VAT £16.00 GROSS £96.00

Audit Wales Office – 2018/19 Additional Work - £4,185.00

Vision ICT Ltd – Website hosting and support (re-issue of cheque lost in the post) NET £200.00 VAT £40.00 GROSS £240.00
All payments were proposed for payment by Cllr M Jones and this was seconded by Cllr P Thomas. All in agreement.

RESOLVED that the cheques be duly signed. 
10. Dog Fouling
Concerns were raised in relation to dog fouling in Broadway, Llansaint and on the Pale Field.

The Clerk had spoken to CCC and had been informed that if residents witnessed a person in control of a dog fail to clear their dogs’ faeces and were willing to provide the relevant information, via the CCC website, and subsequent witness statement, the authority would be willing to pursue the offender. 

It was agreed that the Clerk share this information and would ask CCC to consider more signs and bins be provided in Broadway. 
11. Local Authority Concerns
Councillors voiced their disappointment at the lack of action being taken by the local authority when issues were reported. Occasions were noted when no response was being received at all.
No further action was to be taken at this time. 
12. Any Other Business
12.1 Cllr J Holliday updated the Council on attending the OVW Area Committee Meeting. The next meeting in April would be in person and would be held in New Castle Emlyn. 
12.2 Cllr J Holliday informed the Council that OVW, as a central body, would address the issue of the changes to the X11 bus service.
12.3 Cllr J Holliday informed the Council that OVW were looking for good practice in addressing the cost-of-living crisis and were keen to encourage all Town and Community Councils to consider what could be done. 
12.4 Cllr J Holliday was keen to encourage the CC to think of ways of being more visible and approachable. 
12.5 Cllr S Wyld raised concern that a 6pm meeting was too early and asked that a later time be considered.
12.6 Cllr S Wyld raised the issue of the ownership of the Ferryside Car Park. 
12.7 Cllr S Wyld asked if the Community Council could look into Grants available.
12.8 Cllr P Stephens updated the Council on his attendance to the FSEG meeting. 
12.9 Cllr P Stephens had spoken to residents about the poor resurfacing of the road along Bridgstocke / Hall Terrace and the disappointing response from CCC. 
12.10 Cllr P Thomas again raised concerns about the poor state of the Queens Road.
12.11 Cllr P Thomas made the Council aware that the monkey tree in Salem Cemetery had been felled. 
12.12 Cllr M Jones enquired what was happening with the group set up to save the Band Room (formerly the Old School) in Llansaint. 
12.13 Cllr A Dalton informed the Council that the bench in Bryn Edda was in a poor state of repair. The Clerk agreed to inform the handyman.
12.14 Cllr A Dalton informed the Council that broadband had been installed in Llansaint Welfare Hall. 
12.15 Cllr A Dalton raised concerns of residents that the drains in Heol Gwernmont were being blocked due to residents placing nappies and wet wipes down the toilet. 
12.16 Cllr A Dalton raised concerns that the hedge on the Hewl Hir Crossroads travelling right from Llansaint was overgrown and visibility was poor.
12.17 Cllr A Dalton informed the Council that the headmaster of Ferryside School had resigned. 

The next meeting would be held in Llansaint Welfare Hall on 5th March 2024 at 5.30pm.  

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 20.51
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